
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 2, 2008 
 
To the Honorable, the Common Council 
 
Subject:   Connecting Highway Designation 
    USH 145 
    West Fond du Lac Avenue between 
    West Walnut Street and West McKinley Avenue 
 
Dear Council Members: 
 
As a result of the Park East Freeway project, the designation of USH 145 extends on the newly 
created West Fond du Lac Avenue between West Walnut Street and West McKinley Avenue.  
This segment of West Fond du Lac Avenue was not included in previous connecting highway 
agreements with the State.  Including this segment of West Fond du Lac Avenue on the 
Connecting Highway System will result in an annual increase of $34,820.00 in State aid. 
 
Therefore, we have prepared the attached resolution that authorizes the Commissioner of Public 
Works and Comptroller to enter into an agreement with the Wisconsin Department of 
Transportation, placing Connecting Highway designation on West Fond du Lac Avenue between 
West Walnut Street and West McKinley Avenue. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
City Engineer 
 
 
 
Jeffrey J. Mantes 
Commissioner of Public Works 
 
MDL:ns 
 
Attachment 
 
c:  Alderman Willie Hines 
     Alderman Michael McGee 
     Alderman Robert Bauman 
 
RESOLUTIONS2008/CONNECTING HIGHWAY DESIGNATION USH 145 LTR 4.01.08 


